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National Academy of Sciences Conducts Study of C. ariakensis

Recent large-scale efforts by the
Virginia Seafood Council to assessthe
potential of the non-native oyster
Crassostrea ariakensis for use in
commercia aquaculture (see article on
facing page) have led a variety of
organizations, including the US Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency, National
Oceanic and Atmospheric Administra-
tion, USFish and Wildlife Service,
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C. ariakensis tp'ically grows faster than the native oyster

C. virginica.

Maryland Department of Natural
Resources, Virginia Sea Grant, Mary-
land Sea Grant, and Connecticut Sea
Grant to contribute the $350,000
needed for a National Academy study
on the issue.

The National Academy of Sci-
ences (NAS) isaprivate, non-profit
society of distinguished scholars
charged by Congressto provide
independent and objective evaluations

concerning issues of
national importance. NAS
considersthe potential
introduction of C.
ariakensis into Chesa-
peake Bay anationally
important issue because
it touches on severad
other nationwide con-
cerns, includinginvasive
speciesin ballast water,
biodiversity, and
ecosystem restoration.
- The potential use
of C. ariakensis of
course also raises a

number of critical issuesfor the
Chesapeake Bay itself, such as the
effects of re-establishing oysters as a
keystone species, providing an alterna-
tive resource to reduce pressure on the
blue crab fishery, and helping to save
the oyster fishery , which isall but over
using native species. Furthermore, the
use of sterile non-nativesin agquacul-
ture providesan intriguing alternativeto
direct release of a new oyster. At the
very least, triploid aguaculture provides
aninterim solution during whichtime
researchers at VIMS and other
ingtitutions can further investigate the
biology and ecology of C. ariakensis.
Begun in summer 2002, the NAS
study “will examinethe ecological and
socio-economic risks and benefits of
open water aguaculture or direct
introduction of the non-native oyster,
C. ariakensis, in the Chesapeake
Bay.” A committee of oyster experts
will address how C. ariakensis might
affect Bay ecology, including effects
on native species, water quality, habitat,
and the spread of human and oyster

diseases. It will also consider possible
effects on recovery of the native
oyster, C. virginica. The study will
explore the potential range and effects
of the introduced oyster both within the
Bay and in neighboring coastal areas,
and investigate the adequacy of
existing regul atory and institutional
frameworks to monitor and oversee
use of non-natives. The committee will
also “assess whether existing research
on oysters and other introduced species
is sufficient to support risk assessments
of three management options: 1) no use
of non-native oysters, 2) open-water
aquaculture of triploid oysters, and 3)
introduction of reproductivediploid
oysters. Where current knowledge is
inadeguate, the committee will recom-
mend additional research priorities.”
NASwill issueapreliminary report
to sponsoring organizationsin late June
2003, withafull, published version
scheduled for September 2003. For
more information on the NAS review
visit www.nas.edu/ and search for the
keyword “oyster.”



